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1. The meeting was attended by 60 participants (28 members)

2. During the last 6 months:

a. The PAR was extended up to December 31, 2008.

b. Comments on the last recirculation vote were incorporated into the new draft version 8.6a of IEEE Draft: Standard “AC High-Voltage Circuit Breakers Rated on a Symmetrical Current Basis – Preferred Ratings and Related Required Capabilities for Voltages above 1000 Volts”

c. Proposal of D. Dufournet for Annex B Fast Transients.

d. Many of the comments received on the last recirculation ballot and which have not been incorporated into draft 8.6a were discussed at this meeting.

3. The draft will be revised in accordance with discussion at the WG and will be circulated among the WG for review.  

4. Following the WG review, a recirculation ballot will be initiated.

5. It is hoped that with adequate explanation of the revisions proposed for the recirculation ballot, that agreement can be reached on this draft standard.  There are; however some outstanding issues that will be discussed at the next meeting and include:

a. Preferred ratings for definite purpose circuit breakers for fast transient recovery voltage due to transformer limited faults.

Transformer limited faults are considered a common application duty for substation circuit breakers.  Consensus is that this issue should be more prominent in the draft standard (body of standard or normative annex)

b. Preferred capacitance current switching ratings for class S2 circuit breakers rated below 100 kV for line systems

c. Preferred capacitance current switching ratings for class S2 circuit breakers rated 100 kV and above

There are some capacitive current switching ratings which have some uncertainty around appropriate values or requirements and for which consensus may not be reached.  Such issues will be discussed at the next meeting if they cannot be resolved during the recirculation ballot.

W.J. (Bill) Bergman

bergman@ieee.org
